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The Norwegian Genetic Resources Centre (NGRC) has established PLANTEARVEN as a comprehensive concept for promoting conservation and sustainable use of plant genetic resources. 

PLANTEARVEN (=The plant heritage) is basically an umbrella term for Plant Genetic Resources in Norway, and it comprises a logo for information and marketing of ideas and activities regarding PGR, a website (www.plantearven.no) for information about conserved PGR material, and a trademark for production and trade of plant material.


Plant material belonging to PLANTEARVEN is either:

a) originating from Norwegian plant breeding or selections of genotypes suitable for Norwegian growing conditions 

b) having unique gene pools in Norway, i.e. species that are found in the Norwegian wild flora 

c) introduced plants that have been growing in Norway for a long time and are adapted to Norwegian growing conditions

The website gives information on the PLANTEARVEN plant material; conservation, properties, availability, the trade mark , the PLANTEARVEN award, advisory service and different kinds of public messages and two way communication.

Criteria for the use of the trade mark is that the plant  belongs to ”The Plant Heritage” of Norway, the particular plant material has a documented history back to at least 1940 and the plants are or will soon be in production.

Registration includes information about the plant’s name, origin, history and any special qualities, the justification of ”PLANTEARVEN-membership”, description and image for the website and information about maintenance, production, availability and  distribution of the plant. In some cases two different “historytypes” of the same species/variety can be registered. The registration is approved by the NGRC and its advisory board for PGR.
The status at the end of 2008 is that 59 perennials are registered and in production in 8-10 nurseries. 30 of the plants are presented on the website. The Norwegian mandate varieties are registered as PLANTEARVEN® varieties and the first PLANTEARVEN fruit trees were sold this autumn. Hopefully the first historical roses will be available in 2009.

The experiences and challenges so far can be summed up as:

· It is easy to draw public attention to ”The plant heritage”. It combines several positive elements - of familiar history, conserving of diversity, personal participation etc.

· The establishment of a trade mark requires time and effort. Time-consuming challenges are:

· keeping updated records of plants, producers, production volumes and sale.
· coordinating logistics regarding plant material between field collections and producers

· marketing 

· It is especially challenging to coordinate marketing and public relation efforts with production volume and availability.
· It takes a long time to propagate enough mother material and to produce a considerable number of plants.
· So far PLANTEARVEN has no system for quality requirements, which means a certain risk that low quality plants can jeopardize the reputation of PLANTEARVEN.
